ILLINOIS DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH

Illinois Suicide Prevention Alliance Data Workgroup Approved December 8, 2014

Monday, October 20, 2014 2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. (Conference call)

Introductions

Becky Levin Ann and Robert H. Lurie Children's Hospital of Chicago

Ben Arbise Illinois Dept of Public Health
Jennifer Martin Illinois Dept of Public Health
Libby Bair Illinois Dept of Public Health

Peter Mulhall (chair) Center for Prevention Research and Development

Minutes from August 11, 2014

Ms. Martin pointed out the (Adverse Childhood Experience) ACE questions were documented in the minutes as \$10,000 each, but remembered the amount being lower than that. Ms. Bair will look into her notes and possibly check with Mr. Steiner.

Ms. Bair motioned for the approval of the minutes with the possible correction with a second from Mr. Arbise, all in favor, motion carried.

Announcements

Ms. Martin reported the Department recently submitted data for the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention/National Center for Injury Control and Prevention's State Injury Indicators Report, which asked the Department to relook at some of the data and re-run it, which was completed. She addressed the discrepancies noticed from 2010—this is the particular data that was being reinvestigated, and she hopes the resubmitted data resolves this discrepancy.

While it is not required for the Department, they will be participating in compiling an emphasis report; normally, this report has a requirement to include traumatic brain injury, prescription drug overdoses, and child maltreatment. Ms. Nora Kelly from the Department has been assigned to assist with this project. This will serve as another form of data to disseminate to our stakeholders.

Mr. Arbise is working on getting the high school self-inflicted injury age map published in the Preventing Chronic Disease journal. He has recently been working on the final stage of revisions for this. Some analysis has been adjusted, and Mr. Arbise is pleased with the changes. Specifically, only rates that were above the state average were identified as high risk, and the project has been expanded to two maps.

Dr. Mulhall reported his team has been running analysis on the Kognito training pre-test, post-test, and 3 month follow-up test. Participation numbers are a little less than desired for the 3 month follow-up, but otherwise, the analysis are positive. Most respondents have noted they were required to participate in the Kognito training. CPRD will be looking at other training groups (veterans, LGBT) moving into 2015. Additionally, there is consideration to incentivize the system to increase the magnitude of completed 3 month follow-ups.

There was additional discussion as to whether information from some of the follow-ups can be shared with others, such as schools discussing current suicide prevention practices in place.

Discuss any newly released suicide-related data

Ms. Martin reported both Mr. Arbise and Ms. Levin's staff released issue/burden briefs for Suicide Prevention week.

Identify other workgroup activities

Update on data matrix

There were no new updates to the document. Ms. Martin reported there will be more time allotted for each workgroup to report during the November ISPA meeting, giving the data group at least a half hour. She suggested using this time to present the data matrix to the group, as well as brainstorming with the group as to what they see as applicable to the matrix.

Dr. Mulhall added we need to think about how to match up the programs and services we have in Illinois to the matrix outcomes. He recommended possibly sharing the matrix with several programs and asking them to review and report back how they see they fit into the matrix. This could also result in learning of other goals and outcomes of such programs that would need added to the matrix.

Dr. Mulhall inquired as to whether the suicide prevention program survey from Illinois Joining Forces could be of help to this. Ms. Martin noted a list of potential stakeholders in the field was made about a year ago, which could be a potential resource.

Update on progress to address recommendations from the Youth Suicide Prevention Consensus Building Meeting

Gather data/information (data matrix)

The data matrix was addressed under an earlier agenda item.

Ms. Martin continues to work with each workgroup regarding the strategies assigned to them. There is also work being done to collaborate on trainings for substance abuse treatment providers and juvenile justice professionals, in addition to the statewide conference. There is also a webinar for substance abuse preventionists coming up in November.

New business

Update on data manager report

Ms. Martin reported she received approval to move forward on this project again, and its success is contingent on asking all data managers involved to review the old data and comment on/update the data. She had spoken with more than half of the data managers before the time of the meeting and will continue to follow up. She hopes to have a complete revised document to present at the next workgroup meeting.

Update on Violent Death Reporting System

Ms. Levin reported there are several parts of the national system that her group is working to become familiar with.